

# MOUNT LAWLEY SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL

## Music Support Group

**Date:** 7.15pm, 21<sup>st</sup> October 2021

**Venue:** Penny Scott Music Room

**Attendees:** Michelle DeRozario, Catherine Tabi, Rebecca Thomson, Andrew Lippiatt, Bernadette Bradley, Emily Morgan, Amanda Humphreys, Shelley Tudor, Dijon Summers(not paid)

**Apologies:** Natalie Turner (not paid), Stuart Durkin, Nirit Marom

### 1. Welcome

Andrew Lippiatt opened the meeting, noted the apologies and welcomed the Members. A quorum was met. No conflicts of interest were expressed.

### 2 Previous Minutes

- Accept the Minutes of the 26.08.2021 meeting as a true and accurate record.

Moved: Michelle DeRozario    Seconded: Rebecca Thomson                      Resolution: passed

### 3 Actions arising from previous minutes

- Jennifer Barrie Memorial Bench

The plaque has been ordered.

### 4 Music Department Report

- At the Contemporary Music Festival, the performers all scored 'Excellence'.
- At the Junior Band Festival the performers scored 'Outstanding'
- Good feedback was received about the Fathers' Day Concert. Suggestions for improvement included t-shirts or badges for the helpers, doors closed until the applause to reduce disturbance, and the positioning of the piano relative to the audience and performers.
- There were no performers at the Year 12 Assembly this year, but Friday Lunchtime Concerts have commenced, and the doors from the music room have been fixed creating a new stage area.
- The Sundowner will be held from 5:00-8:30pm on Friday 3rd December and involve 14 bands.

**Motion 244:** To allocate up to \$500 for Troy the Sound Technician for the Sundowner.

Moved: Michelle DeRozario    Seconded: Catherine Tabi                      Resolution: passed

**Motion 245:** To allocate up to \$500 to hire lights for the Sundowner.

Moved: Michelle DeRozario      Seconded: Amanda Humphreys Resolution: passed

**Motion 246:** To allocate up to \$150 for Christmas sheet music.

Moved: Michelle DeRozario      Seconded: Emily Morgan      Resolution: passed

**Motion 247:** To allocate up to \$200 for Troy to update the school song.

Moved: Michelle DeRozario      Seconded: Catherine Tabi      Resolution: passed

The MSC will sell hotdogs (\$2.50), soft drinks (\$2.50), alcoholic drinks (\$5) and chocbomb icecreams (\$2.50).

- Dijon to enquire about availability and pricing of 400 sausages and 400 buns at local suppliers, hoping for a donation.
- Rebecca will enquire about soft drinks and water, including if there are leftovers available from Midsummer Night's Dream.
- Andrew will organize the Liquor License and check RSAs for servers.
- Andrew will organize alcohol – 2 cartons white wine, 2 cartons red wine, 4 cartons beer, glasses.
- Andrew will lead the production of Choc bombs.

The next meeting will be delayed until the 25<sup>th</sup> November and start early at 6pm for making Chocbombs.

**Motion 248:** To allocate up to \$2,000 for all catering expenses for the Sundowner.

Moved: Andrew Lippiatt Seconded: Catherine Tabi Resolution: passed

- Andrew will attend the Parent information Welcome Night on 30<sup>th</sup> November and request parents to join the Committee.

## 5 Treasurer's Report

- Andrew tabled the Treasurer's Report.

### AVAILABLE FUNDS

|                                 |          |                    |
|---------------------------------|----------|--------------------|
| Cash book Closing balance as at | 20.10.21 | <b>\$55,953.68</b> |
| Total Committed funds           |          | \$32,769.94        |
| Available Funds                 |          | <b>\$23,183.74</b> |

- It was noted that M243 will not be needed and can be closed.

**Motion 249:** To amend M235 and M237 to be up to \$1,800 each.

Moved: Andrew Lippiatt      Seconded: Michelle DeRozario      Resolution: passed

## 6 Lawley Art Auction Representative Report

|                                                                                                                                                |                  |                                      |                                                                    |
|------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|------------------|--------------------------------------|--------------------------------------------------------------------|
| <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>The LAA core group is reflecting on lessons learned and reviewing the sponsorship structure.</li> </ul> |                  |                                      |                                                                    |
| <b>7 Other Business</b>                                                                                                                        |                  |                                      |                                                                    |
| None.                                                                                                                                          |                  |                                      |                                                                    |
| Meeting closed 8:43pm                                                                                                                          |                  |                                      |                                                                    |
| <b>NEXT MEETING</b>                                                                                                                            |                  |                                      |                                                                    |
| <b>Date:</b> 25 <sup>th</sup> November 2021                                                                                                    | <b>Time:</b> 6pm | <b>Venue:</b> Penny Scott Music Room | Please note: Please enter school through rear gate off Learoyd St. |